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NEWS RELEASE 
Port Employee Tests Positive for COVID-19 
 

Piti, Guam, September 13, 2021: Port Authority of Guam General Manager Rory J. 

Respicio was notified yesterday that a Port employee has tested positive for COVID-

19.  

The employee is fully vaccinated and was tested for the virus as a result of an exposure 

outside of the Port. 

The Port’s Contact Tracing Team identified three immediate close contacts at the 

agency who will now need to be tested. The Port’s Contact Tracing Team is 

coordinating testing with the Department of Public Health and Social Services. 

As of today, 309 (89%) Port employees are fully vaccinated, 23 (7%) have received the 

first dose of the vaccine, and 16 (4%) employees are still not vaccinated.  
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